

Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2013

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

No criminal ever believes that he (1) ... but it seems that some are trying to make crime detection as easy as possible for the police. In Japan, a country which (2) ... famous for its peaceful citizens, one robber burst into a shop and demanded money. But as he (3) ... himself in the CCTV camera (*система видеонаблюдения*), he changed his mind and asked the shop workers to call the police. Everything had been going fine, he said later, until he realised he (4) ... to put on his mask. And have you heard about the two British men who tried to rob a shop? Unfortunately, they hadn't cut eyeholes in the woollen masks they (5) While they were trying to find the counter, they bumped into each other and knocked each other unconscious. "Don't worry," said the owner when the men came round, "I (6) ... the police and they'll be here in a few minutes. Would you like a cup of tea while you (7) ...?"

1. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) is caught 2) will be caught 3) catches 4) will catch

2. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) is long 2) is long being 3) was long been 4) has long been

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) has admired 2) admires 3) was admired 4) was admiring

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) had forgotten 2) was forgetting 3) was forgotten 4) forgets

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) worn 2) were wearing 3) had been worn 4) were worn

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) already phone 2) an already phoned 3) have already phoned
4) had already phoned

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) are waited 2) will be waited 3) are waiting 4) have been waiting

There are few people today who could exist without their mobile phones. However, the mobile phone has its drawbacks that people often forget (1) Not all people know how to use a mobile phone (2) ... proper respect to the people around, so trying to sleep (3) ... a bus these days has become practically impossible. However, there is no denying that mobile phones have a number of advantages. Parents give their children more freedom if they take their phones with them when they go out. In addition, the mobile is (4) ... particularly effective tool (5) ... teenagers when they want to get home free of (6) ... charge, as all they have to do is dial their parents' number and the family 'taxi' will arrive at (7) ... arranged time. (8) ... balance, it seems that mobile phones have as many disadvantages as positive aspects.

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) of 2) about 3) off 4) out

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) for 2) to 3) with 4) by

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) at 2) in 3) on 4) by

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) for 2) at 3) on 4) by

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

- 1) For 2) On 3) In 4) At

16. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

People are ... about what and how much they drink these days.

- 1) far much sensible 2) far more sensible 3) much more sensibly
4) much more sensibler

17. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

He couldn't memorise his ... explanation of how to play cricket.

- 1) father-in-law 2) father's-in-law's 3) father's-in-law 4) father-in-law's

18. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

The media interest in the wedding (1) was great so (2) there was (3) over a dozen (4) photographers.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

19. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

A guided tour (1) on (2) the bus 23 (3) affords a spectacular view of (4) the lake.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

20. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

Nobody can be completely sure about (1) the extent to what (2) people are influenced (3) by what (4) they read in the newspapers.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

21. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

The beekeeper's reaction to a bee sting (1) was swelling and pain (2), because (3) he put (4) on a veil and helmet.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Possibly the chilliest place you could ever (1) ... in is the Snow Village Ice Hotel, (2) ... in northern Finland. The hotel (3) ... the warmest of welcomes in the coldest of settings. The walls, ceilings, and furniture — including the beds — are all (4) ... from ice, so the indoor temperature stays permanently below zero. Before sending you off to your personal room for the night the hotel (5) ... a mattress, a blanket made of reindeer (*северный олень*) skin, and a thermal sleeping (6) Lying in bed, (7) ... will be impressed by total silence. Slippery surfaces and icy corners are everywhere, and the hotel's lights remain (8) ... on all night. Last time I was there I (9) ... in bed for hours counting reindeer jumping over fences. I finally (10) ... asleep at 5.00 a.m. after enjoying a very brief glimpse of the legendary Northern Lights, magical displays of blue and green light visible in the night sky up to 200 times a year.

22. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) leave 2) stay 3) put 4) stand

23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) brought 2) held 3) set 4) located

24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) offers 2) suggests 3) proposes 4) advises

25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) done 2) invented 3) made 4) carried

26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) takes 2) allows 3) borrows 4) provides

27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) box 2) bag 3) bed 4) cover

28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) guests 2) members 3) hosts 4) owners

29. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

- 1) kept 2) taken 3) switched 4) moved

30. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (9).

- 1) laid 2) lain 3) lay 4) lied

31. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (10).

- 1) began 2) became 3) started 4) fell

32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

Does your neighbour keep complaining about your loud music?

- 1) Oh, not so bad. 2) I'm afraid not. 3) Luckily, no longer. 4) Nothing at all.

33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

Aren't you?

- 1) I think I am a bit lazy. 2) I am not going to interfere. 3) I am afraid I can't help.
4) I am in two minds.

34. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

No, it's all right, thank you. I can manage.

- 1) I'm sorry I'm late. 2) Have you got the right time, please? 3) Can we go out?
4) Would you like me to carry your suitcase?

35. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

- A. And what about the food?
B. Oh, beautiful. There were trips every day and they showed us all the local sights. There was so much history to see. You'd love it there, honestly.
C. It does sound good. And what about the surrounding area? Was that nice?
D. So, how was the holiday?
E. It was excellent. They freshly prepared it all in the hotel. They even served the bread rolls hot every morning with breakfast.
F. Oh, it was fantastic. They organised everything so well. As soon as we arrived at the airport, our courier met us and took us to the hotel.

- 1) DECBAF 2) DFBCEA 3) DFAECB 4) DBCEAF

This is what the famous musician Yehudi Menuhin writes about himself.

§ 1. Being a touring musician is a bit like being a sailor. It's constant motion, a continuous routine of settling into new hotels and meeting new people. So my ideal holiday is enjoying being alone with my wife.

§ 2. My earliest memory of a holiday was when I was five. We had just bought our first car, and drove joyously from San Francisco, **exploring** the most beautiful parts of California. It was a wonderful experience. I vividly remember the beautiful Yosemite valley, a place of waterfalls and beautiful mountains, a wilderness before we polluted it with cars and noisy stereo systems. As a child I collected photographs of those huge railway engines that pulled hundreds of goods wagons across America. These trains were like monsters, with groups of four wheels on each side. For Americans trains are hugely romantic. My first train journey across America was when I was eight years old. During the day I sat at the window watching the scenery fly past. At night I always had the top bunk bed in the sleeping compartment. I would scramble up to read in bed, feeling cosy and contented as the train rhythmically travelled over the rails through the night.

§ 3. Since then I've worked and studied for many hours on trains, enjoying the view and the sense of timelessness. I loved the smell of steel upon steel mixed up with the smell of the countryside. I loved the sound of the engine's horn, which used to remind me of the ferries which crept along in between the ships in San Francisco Bay on foggy nights. I have been lucky travelling all over the world and managing, just **occasionally**, to take a few days actually to see something more than just the airport, hotel and concert hall. When my wife and I were in Peru, we took three days off and flew in a small plane to the mountains where we spent a wonderful time walking and exploring in the jungle.

§ 4. Forty years ago we bought a small house on a Greek island and went there whenever we could. Initially there were just a few carts, and everything was transported on the back of a donkey or a man. We had a tiny cottage with a lovely garden of fruit trees where we used to pick grapes and oranges. We spent a lot of time on the beach — as I love swimming — and in the village getting to know people. After ten or fifteen years we were firmly involved in the community, able to share a totally different world, different language, different music.

36. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

Why does Yehudi Menuhin compare his life to that of a sailor?

- 1) He has a definite routine. 2) He's always on the move. 3) He's always meeting people.

37. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What does Menuhin say about travelling by train at night?

- 1) He enjoyed listening to the sounds. 2) He found night-time scenery exciting.
3) He felt warm, safe and comfortable.

38. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What does Menuhin seem to appreciate most about his life?

- 1) going on holiday whenever he wants 2) visiting a variety of different places
3) being able to travel alone

39. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What does Menuhin suggest about village life on a Greek island?

- 1) It is easy to make friends with local people. 2) Its people are easy to communicate with.
3) It takes time to become part of the community.

40. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

exploring (§ 2)

- 1) getting to know 2) doing research 3) enjoying

41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

occasionally (§ 3)

- 1) unwillingly 2) unexpectedly 3) infrequently

42. Выберите правильный вариант перевода (1, 2 или 3) в соответствии с содержанием текста.

For Americans trains are hugely romantic. (§ 2)

- 1) Для американцев поезда — это что-то очень романтическое.
2) Так как американские поезда окружены романтикой.
3) Из-за того что они огромных размеров, поезда для американцев — это романтика.

Four people talk about how they have cleared the clutter (ненужные вещи) from their lives and are now living in style with relatively few possessions.

1. Melanie Martin

Having a simple orderly wardrobe makes life less complicated. These days I am much more careful about clothes than I used to be. I buy one well-made piece of clothing that I'm going to love and cherish, rather than several inexpensive items which will soon wear out. I've limited my wardrobe to a couple of well-known labels and I take a lot of care whenever I buy something to make sure it's right for me. A few years ago, I would just take clothes off the rails (*вешалка*) without really thinking about whether they'd suit me. Inevitably, some of them would get thrown away unworn.

2. Annabella Bevan

My flat is uncluttered (*не загромождена*), I have wooden floors and only a few pieces of furniture, but I have chosen what I own with care. But if I go off something, I won't hesitate to throw it out because, for me, things have to be right. I work from home and I am setting up my own company to sell things on the Internet, but I'd like to work in a soothing, relaxing environment. Having an orderly home and wardrobe helps me to cope with the frantic lifestyle people around me lead in London. It sounds strange, but when I switch on my computer here, I feel a lot calmer than I would in an office. Of course, the look of things does come into it too, but I think if you keep your clothes and possessions tidy, it can improve your mood.

3. Graham Knight

The design of my flat is not a fashion statement. It's meant to be modern and contemporary, but I did it because I like it, not because it's the current trend. It's very much my space because I designed the interior myself. It's very homely. It's also very functional. I love cooking and the focal point of the flat is the steel worktop in the kitchen area. There's no dining table, so I both cook and eat on the worktop. I am always having people round for dinner and they seem to like the informality of it. In the living room, there are two cream sofas and a black side table. I don't feel the need for anything else because I'm not a very materialistic person really.

4. Barbara Clayton

I don't have a wardrobe. My clothes hang behind a see-through curtain so that I can take in everything at a glance. Above the rail is a transparent plastic shelf on which I put my scarves and jumpers. I buy a lot cream-coloured things and I'm prepared to spend quite a lot of money on one item. But it lasts so much longer than cheaper clothes that I think the expenditure evens itself out over time, because I end up buying fewer things overall. I usually have a shopping spree (*покупательный бум*) at the start of each season and resist the temptation to buy things on impulse in between. I will only buy things in one or two quality fabrics and, as I get older, I think I know what suits me, so I don't make many mistakes.

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she aims to provide a relaxed atmosphere for guests?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she tends to buy things at regular intervals?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she aims to create a less stressful working environment?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she no longer buys things which don't get used?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she likes to buy things made from certain materials?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person says that he / she believes that keeping things in order can make you feel better?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Moods are infectious — and that's official! (1) ... have proved that you can catch joy or (2) ... like colds or flu, whether you want to or not, especially at work. They have only recently started noticing that cheerfulness is also catching. John Addison, a department store assistant, was finding his work boring and (3) ... "The previous manager was (4) ..., and it was difficult to work when he was around," he says. "Then we got someone else who is funny and who gives out a lot of energy, and I suddenly felt much warmer towards the job."

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

REWARD, SAD, SUSPECT, SCIENCE

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

REWARD, SAD, SUSPECT, SCIENCE

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

REWARD, SAD, SUSPECT, SCIENCE

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

REWARD, SAD, SUSPECT, SCIENCE

I hope Jim and Sarah will have a happy marriage. However, I am sure (1) ... wife nor family will ever separate Jim and his music. It is obvious that the guitar will accompany them on their honeymoon. Jim hopes to (2) ... to an agreement with a recording company. Perhaps one day a CD of his work will (3) ... released.

53. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

54. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

55. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

56. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

A colleague at work had a small boat in which every weekend he used to go sailing. He invited me and a friend of mine to go with him on a sailing trip. We imagined that ourselves sitting on the deck of the boat, near a beach, sunbathing and doing what we wanted. But the reality was such different.

57. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

Our friend, who owned the boat, was only happy at sea. As a result, there we were actually at sea most of the time. Whatever the weather we sailed on and on. We got a tan but not from the sun, it was from the strong winds which blew it cold sea water in our faces all day.

58. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

I saw Jane the (на днях) day.

59. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

I'll just call Jimmy to (удостовериться) certain he can look after the dog.

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

No one understands what he is trying to explain, (не так ли)?